
STATE OF KANSAS 

 
DIVISION OF THE BUDGET 

LANDON STATE OFFICE BUILDING PHONE: (785) 296-2436 

900 SW JACKSON STREET, ROOM 504 FAX: (785) 296-0231 

TOPEKA, KS  66612 LARRY.CAMPBELL@KS.GOV 

 
GOVERNOR JEFF COLYER, M.D. 

LARRY L. CAMPBELL, CHIEF BUDGET OFFICER 

February 12, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Blaine Finch, Chairperson 

House Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 519-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Finch: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2707 by House Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2707 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2707 would transfer the registration requirement for charitable organizations soliciting 

funds within the State of Kansas from the Secretary of State’s Office (SOS) to the Office of the 

Attorney General (OAG).  The bill would require all charitable organizations required to register 

with the state to pay a $20 registration fee to the OAG.  The bill would also transfer all rules and 

regulations, orders, directives and standards regarding charitable organizations from the SOS to 

the OAG. 

 

 The Office of the Attorney General indicates that enactment of HB 2707 would move 

where revenues for charitable organization registration fees would be deposited from the Secretary 

of State’s Office to the OAG.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2707 is not reflected in The 

FY 2019 Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Chief Budget Officer 

 

 

cc: Willie Prescott, Office of the Attorney General 

 Linda Borror, Office of the Secretary of State  


